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As Associate Director for Education for the Connecticut Catholic Public Affairs Conference, the public policy
office of the Bishops of Connecticut, and on behalf of our Catholic school families, including over 21,000 students
and prospective students and our staff, | would like to thank your committee considering HB 5424.

Connecticut Catholic schools provide rigorous, nationally recognized academic curricula, rooted in basic
skills that are coupled with innovative programs that prepare young people for college, career, and life. Our 75+
Catholic schools are part of the fabric of our state and strongly enhance our quality of life. They have been the
cornerstone of neighborhoods for decades. Many families choose a nonpublic school based upon their own beliefs,
family traditions, and size of the school. We attract a wide-range of students - 21% of our students are not Catholic,
and 31% of our students are minorities.

Our schools should not be considered to be in competition with our great public schools. Instead, they
should be considered a different option for families, and their vibrancy should be considered a great benefit for
Connecticut. Presently, many interested families cannot afford Catholic school tuition.

To address these financial challenges, our dioceses, schools, and foundations provided scholarships to many
of our families in need, but we would like to do more. Our accredited, award-winning schools have room to
accommodate more children, but they have no plans to expand.

HB 5424 will help us do more at the local level, and it will also help other nonpublic schools support the
needs of students across the state. These scholarships will provide immediate aid to ameliorate learning losses for
those students who could not attend nonpublic schools during the pandemic. As always, we support bills that make
education more affordable for all. Everyone wins when Connecticut has diverse educational opportunities for all
families. | respectfully request your support for HB 5424.

Please contact me should you have any questions.
Thank you,

Anne LaMonica
Associate Director for Education



